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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 7 October 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, October 7, 2013 at 7:31 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Frank Righetti 

Frank “Skip” Stabile  



                    Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Patricia Melia, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Keiona R. Miller (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.   


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.  

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


MAYORAL PROCLAMATIONS:

Mayor Giordano read the following Mayoral Proclamation:

I, Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, New Jersey, do hereby proclaim that Halloween will be celebrated in the Borough of North Plainfield on Thursday, October 31, 2013.  Door-to-door Trick or Treating shall begin no earlier than 3:00 pm on this date and end no later than 8:00 pm.
Mayor Giordano presented the following Mayoral Proclamation to Tony Winchatz of the Somerset County Resource Center:

WHEREAS:   violence against women, children, and men continues to become more prevalent as a social problem in our society; and

WHEREAS:  the problems of domestic violence are not confined to any group or groups of people but cross all economic, racial and societal barriers, and are supported by societal indifference; and

WHEREAS:  the crime of domestic violence violates an individual’s privacy, dignity, security, and humanity, due to systematic use of physical, emotional, sexual, psychological and economic control and/or abuse, with the impact of this crime being wide-ranging; and

WHEREAS:  everyone deserves to live a life free from the fear of being hurt or killed by people who are supposed to love them; and

WHEREAS: in our quest to impose sanctions on those who break the law by perpetrating violence, we must also meet the needs of victims of domestic violence who often suffer grave physical, psychological and financial losses; and
WHEREAS:  it is victims of domestic violence themselves who have been in the forefront of efforts to bring peace and equality to the home; and

WHEREAS:  the Resource Center of Somerset has been serving people affected by domestic violence for over 35 years; and

WHEREAS:  the Resource Center of Somerset agency services include emergency shelter, legal advocacy, outreach counseling, community education, volunteer Domestic Violence Response Teams working with local police departments, and more; and

WHEREAS:  the Resource Center of Somerset provides services to survivors of domestic abuse – women, men and children – free-of-charge, and in English and Spanish.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED that I, Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, do hereby proclaim the month of October 2013 to be

“NATIONAL DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AWARENESS MONTH”

In our community; and do hereby commend the efforts of the Resource Center of Somerset in aiding victims of domestic violence; and promote the Resource Center of Somerset 24-Hour Hotline at 866-685-1122.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commenting on the $56,700.00 grant monies for the Grove Street mitigation project, reminded that the funds must be collected by February 2014.  Mr. Hollod explained that Grotto Engineering had submitted a proposal and work will be under way soon.  The funds will be collected upon completion of the work, he assured.  
Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, voiced his concerns with weekend enforcement of ordinances and code violations, specifically who should be contacted to report same.  Mr. Rodino suggested contacting the Police Department anytime there is a problem on the weekend, they will notify him and he will come out if necessary.  Stressing his displeasure with illegal lighting and loud noise on weekends, the speaker reported that the Police Department only cites loud music.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Somerset County Business Partnership – D.E.H.  President Mike Kerwin was present.  Mr. Kerwin explained that the Somerset County Partnership has tried to figure out how to compete and received funding from the Economic Development Administration in Washington.  Explaining that a pharmaceutical site in Bridgewater was a major concern, he advised that it will be re-purposed.  North Plainfield should be commended for their cooperation with Costco, he remarked.  Mayor Giordano announced that the grand opening will be November 14.  Responding to Mr. Merrill, Mr. Kerwin explained that they have helped to provide open space as a balance to massive development.  Council President Singleterry advised of North Plainfield’s reexamination of its Master Plan and inquired after support for the downtown.  Mr. Kerwin encouraged a positive working relationship with developers and reported that most successful downtowns have a housing element.                                                                                       
2.
Mass Notification Services – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that the specifics will be detailed in time for the next meeting. 
3.
Noise Ordinance – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry reported receiving a constant stream of complaints over the summer of loudspeakers in Plainfield.  Responding to Mr. Stabile, Ms. Melia stressed that people may not interfere with the use and enjoyment of their neighbors’ properties.  Requesting clarification of the time restrictions in the noise ordinance, Mr. Stabile commented on a recent extremely loud celebration a few blocks away that went on for hours.  The Council President noted that he had received very similar complaints throughout the entire summer.  Mr. La Ronde proposed further discussion on the current ordinance.  
4.
Garage Sale Ordinance – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry commented on questions from the last meeting, specifically putting signs on neighbors’ properties with their permission and possibly listing the garage sales on the Borough website.  Mrs. Forbes agreed with residents using their neighbors’ properties for signs with permission.  Mr. La Ronde spoke of allowing outside advertisers to post signs, yet residents are not afforded the same help.  
Mr. Stabile favored allowing signs on private property with permission and on legally parked vehicles, but not on utility poles.  The councilman spoke against listing sales on the Borough website, reminding that it’s not the Borough’s job to help advertise the sales.  Mrs. Forbes suggested applicants obtain written permission from a property owner authorizing installation of a sign.  Mayor Giordano spoke in favor of allowing signs on street corners which would need to be removed at the completion of the sale.  Council President Singleterry suggested looking at other towns’ ordinances and continuing discussion at the next meeting.          

OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Merging Board of Health and Municipal Ordinances – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry advised that there is no update at this time.  
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:   
Mrs. Forbes reported on the Board of Education’s program “Bridge to Employment” which assists students with the interviewing process.

Mr. Merrill reported on his attendance at the Somerset County Freeholder’s meeting to receive a $5,000.00 check for the Youth Services Commission.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:27 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

10/07/13

